
  St. Augustine R. C. Parish 
Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 February 11, 2024  
 

          “Creating A Community Of Involvement And Evangelization” 
 

 

                            Served by the Augustinian Friars since 1796 
 

 

St. Augustine parish is an open, diverse, and active Roman Catholic community rooted in the Gospel of Jesus Christ 
and founded in the Augustinian Tradition. We invite all to participate in our worship, service to others, and our 
faith development. These endeavors allow us to grow in the knowledge of God present in ourselves and each other. 
 
 

Our community joyfully welcomes all who are searching for a spiritual center to call home. 

National Shrine of     
Santo Niño de Cebú 

243 North Lawrence Street         
Philadelphia, PA 19106  
(GPS Address: 250 N. 4th Street)                 
 

Phone: 215-627-1838   FAX: 215-627-3911 
 

Website: www.st-augustinechurch.com 
 

Office Hours:   
9:00 AM to 5:00 PM  Monday to Friday 

Parish Staff: 
 
 

Rev. William F. Waters, O.S.A.  
Pastor (Ext. 110) 
pastorstaugustine@gmail.com     
 

Jacob A. Marquart, III, O.F.S. 
Parish Services Director (Ext. 115) 
staugustineparish09@gmail.com  
 

Jean Mangini 
Wedding Coordinator (Ext. 118) 
staugweddings9@gmail.com 

 

Kim Barroso   
Music Director  
kim.barroso@gmail.com 
 

Adam Klukiewski 
Maintenance Director (Ext. 111) 
facilities243@gmail.com 
 

Tim Babbage 
Accountant (Ext. 116) 
timbabbage@hotmail.com 
 

In Residence: 
 

Rev. Paul Morrissey, O.S.A.,  spirhealth@aol.com 
Rev. James Paradis, O.S.A., Prior 
Rev. Richard O’Leary, O.S.A. 

 Mass Schedule: 
 Monday - Friday: 12:05 PM  (LiveStreamed) 
  (10:00 AM on Legal Holidays) 
 
 

 Saturday Vigil — Suspended Indefinitely 
   

 Sunday: 9:00 AM, 11:00 AM & 7:00 PM  
(All Masses are LiveStreamed  

on masslivestream.com) 

 

Weekly Parish Rosary via Zoom—8:00 PM on Tuesday 
Meeting ID: 854-1235-0301  PW: 150408 

  

Weekly Scripture Study via Zoom—7:00 PM on Thursday 
Meeting ID: 832-4986-0935   PW: 025786 

Sacramental Celebrations 
  

Sacrament of Baptism 
The Sacrament of Baptism is celebrated on a regular basis,    
except during Lent. It is usually celebrated within Mass.       

Arrangements must be made in advance. The parents of the 
child to be baptized meet personally ahead of time  

with the priest celebrating the sacrament.                                            
Contact the parish office for further information. 

  
Sacrament of Matrimony 

Weddings are arranged by appointment at least eight  
months in advance of the desired wedding date.  
Contact the parish  office for more information. 

  
Ministry to the Sick & Sacrament of the Sick 

If anyone in your family is seriously ill, preparing for sur-
gery, or in a nursing home and they would like a visit  

from the pastor, please call the parish office.  
  

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
After Sunday Masses or 

Anytime by appointment. 
  

Parish Registration 
Please call the parish office or visit the parish  

website for a registration form or more information.  
Forms are also available in the back of the Church. 

  
Parish Committees 

The Parish Council and Finance Council    
Committees assist the staff in serving the parish. Please    
contact the parish office or see Fr. Bill for information    

about serving on these various committees. 
  

Novena to the Santo Niño 
Each Sunday, after the 11:00 AM Mass there is a  

novena in honor of the Santo Niño. 



 
 
 
 

 

Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Sunday, February 11, 2024 

- - - - - - - - - - - - 
 

Monday, February 12, 2024 
- - - - - - - - - - - - 

 
Tuesday, February 13, 2024 

7:00 PM  Sexaholics Anonymous (SA)  
8:00 PM  Parish Rosary—Zoom 

 
Wednesday, February 14, 2024 

Happy Valentine’s Day!   

 
   Thursday, February 15, 2024 

7:00 PM  Parish Scripture Study—Zoom 
7:00 PM  Sexaholics Anonymous (SA)  

 
Friday, February 16, 2024 

- - - - - - - - - - - - 
 

  Saturday, February 17, 2024 
7:00 PM  Narcotics Anonymous (NA) 

 

 

Sunday, February 11, 2024 
Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

  9:00 AM      † Rosita Delizo 
11:00 AM      † Jerome Feldman 
   7:00 PM        The Parish Community 
                                               

     Monday, February 12, 2024     
12:05 PM        † Edward Manning 
                         

     Tuesday, February 13, 2024 
12:05 PM        Deceased Members of the 
                                 Matta Family 
                      

          Wednesday, February 14, 2024 
         ASH WEDNESDAY 

12:05 PM        † Charles Flanagan, Jr. 
   7:00 PM             
                     

      Thursday, February 15, 2024 
12:05 PM        † Dennis E. Klukiewski, Sr.   
   
                Friday, February 16, 2024 
12:05 PM        † Teodoro Casimsiman    
                          

             Saturday, February 17, 2024 
      - - - - - - - - - - - - 

 

† = Deceased    
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Electronic Giving 
Just log on to our website,  

www.st-augustinechurch.com  
and click  on: 

“Sign Up For Electronic Giving” 

Goal: $750,000 (Phase 1) To date: 
 

Pledges: 227 Percentage: 117.3460% 
Amount Pledged: $880,094.68 
Pledges Received: $824,744.68 

In-Kind Gifts Received: $10,437.71 
Campaign Total Rec’d: $835,182.39 

Sacrificial Giving 
February 4, 2024 

 Number of Envelopes Used: 22 
Amount in Envelopes: $855.00 
Average $/Envelope: $38.86 

Electronic Giving: 49 
Amount Electronic: $1,713.00 
Average $/Electronic: $34.96 

Loose Money: $641.00 
Total Collection: $3,209.00 

Operation Rice Bowl 2024 

Operation Rice Bowls are available in the 
back of the church for you to pick up and 

to use for your Lenten sacrifices. Please 
return them to the collection at the end of 
Lent. 

Old Palms 
If you have old palms and you are            

wondering how to dispose of them, you 
may return them to the church so that we 

can burn them in the Easter Fire at the  
Easter Vigil. There is a basket in rear of the 
church for you to deposit your old palms. 

February 14, 2024 

Spring Clean Up and  
Flower Planting & Mulching 
The Friends of Old City will be holding 
their Annual Spring Cleanup and   
Flower Planting on Saturday, March 
23, 2024 from 9 a.m. to 12 Noon. This 
year we will meet in the parking lot at 
Saint Augustine Church. The plantings 
(and mulching) will be for the planters 

along the 4th and Vine Streets blocks. The cleanup will 
entail areas north of the Ben Franklin Bridge. All        
supplies and tools will be provided. This is a valuable 
community event that helps enhance our neighbor-
hood significantly. If you are interested in helping, 
please see the signup sheet in the back of the church 
on the glass counter.  (Rain date March 24) 



 

 

 
 

 
Dear Parishioners: 
 
It has come upon us very quickly. The poinsettias have just been removed from church and now it is time for Lent. 
 
This Wednesday is Ash Wednesday and the beginning of a very significant time in our Church calendar. Originally, 
in the early Church when only adults were baptized they prepared very intensely for forty days for their baptism. 
When the Church began baptizing infants, the question was asked what should we do with the preparation time that 
was there for the adult baptisms. It was decided to use the time for the baptized to prepare to renew their baptismal 
promises. Thus, the origin and purpose of Lent.  
 
At the Easter Vigil on Holy Saturday night (7:30 PM) and at the Masses on Easter Sunday (9:00 and 11:00 AM) we 
will be asked “to renew the promises of Holy Baptism, by which we once renounced Satan and his works and     
promised to serve God in the Holy Catholic Church.” We will be asked if we renounce sin, the lure of evil, if we   
believe in God the Almighty Creator, in Jesus Christ, the Holy Spirit, the forgiveness of sins and life everlasting. In 
52 years of priesthood, I never heard anyone ever say “no” to any of these questions. I have wondered, however, how 
much thinking and praying went into the preparation of our responses or how much the response of “I do” was just 
routine and mechanical. 
 
In order to help us prepare adequately to renew our baptism promises, we as a parish will provide many resources.  
 
 On five Tuesday nights of Lent on Zoom (7:00 PM to 8:30 PM) we will have presentations on why we observe 

Lent, why Jesus had to suffer and die, why we have to suffer, why Jesus had to rise from the dead and what our 
risen life will be like. For more details, especially on how to register for each session, please see the flyer in this 
bulletin or the homepage of our parish website. 

 The Word Among Us is a pamphlet which provides the readings and a reflection for each day of Lent. 
 Not by Bread Alone also is a pamphlet authored by Catherine Upchurch which provides a reflection on the   

scripture passages for each day of Lent. 
 Becoming Instruments of God’s Peace is a pamphlet with a Lenten reflection for each day of Lent based on      

St. Francis’ peace prayer. 
 Conversion to Christ is a pamphlet with a reflection for each day of Lent by Pope Francis, St. Mother Teresa or 

Fr. Henri Nouwen. 
 Each weekend of Lent there will be a flyer in the bulletin with reflections on the Sunday Gospel, suggestions for 

family activities, and a connection to the Catholic Catechism. 
 In this weekend’s bulletin you will find a flyer with many Lenten activities in the other apostolates which the 

Augustinians staff in Philadelphia: The National Shrine of St. Rita, St. Paul Parish, St. Nicholas of Tolentine  
Parish and Annunciation Parish. Everyone is invited to participate in any of these Lenten programs. 

 
All of the pamphlets mentioned above can be found in the back of the Church. 
 
A great Lenten practice would be to join fellow parishioners on Zoom on Thursday nights (7:00 PM) to share       
insights into the scripture readings for the following Sunday. You will find the Zoom information on the cover of this 
bulletin and on the homepage of our parish website. 
 
Prayer (using one of the resources above), fasting and almsgiving are all essential practices in Lent. Jesus fasted. It is 
spiritually healthy for us to go without something and also to give of ourselves by reaching out to others in kindness. 
You will find Rice Bowls in the back of the church for your use during Lent. 
 
Ashes will be distributed on Wednesday within the 12:05 and 7:00 PM Masses. 
 
None of us can do all of the above, but we all can and should do some of the above. If we do, we will be better     
prepared at Easter to renew our Baptism Promises by genuinely saying that we will renounce evil and that we believe 
in the God in whom we were baptized, Father, Son and Holy Spirit. 
 
Have a great week and a productive Lent. 

         A word from Fr. Bill… 

Fr. Bill 










